
TO: SUPERINTENDENT DR. RHOADES

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS

FROM: DAVID SHULTZ, DIRECTOR OF FACILITIES AND MAINTENANCE

RE: ANNUAL HEALTHY AND SAFE SCHOOL REPORT- April 8, 2024

The North Marion School District is committed to providing a learning environment for our students,
staff and community that is environmentally safe and healthy. In 2017, the Oregon Legislature passed
Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 581-022-2223, which requires school districts to develop a Healthy
and Safe Schools Plan to address environmental safety concerns. Including: a plan(s) for testing
district-owned buildings for radon, test and reduce exposure to lead in water used for drinking or food
preparation, to reduce exposure to lead paint that includes the following compliance with the United
States Environmental Protection Agency's Renovation, Repair, and Painting Program Rule. A plan to
implement Integrated Pest Management practices, and to communicate results for all tests required
under the Healthy and Safe Schools Plan.

NMSD HAAS is in compliance and meets the requirements.

● The District is in compliance with the Radon testing requirements. The next radon testing is due in

2029.

● The District is in compliance with the Lead and Copper testing requirements. The next lead testing

is due 2028.

● The District has completed five (5) chemical pesticide/ herbicide applications by an approved

Commercial Applicator to date this year (next application this April 26, 2024). The applications

have complied with the School District’s Integrated Pest Management Plan and meets the Low

impact Pesticide list.

● David Shultz is current on IPM training and grounds/custodial support staff are scheduled for

August 14, 2024 for our next training.

● The District is doing our weekly, monthly and annual testing as required by Marion County Health

for the district's drinking water and discharge water.

● The District is in compliance with Marion County Health’s requirements for testing.

● There has been no asbestos abatement in the school district to date this year. The 3-year asbestos

inspection is due November 2024.

David Shultz
Director of Facilities and Maintenance


